Dear Bob and Jean,

I am writing this email to thank you for all the good bedding that we received on the lorry. We gave lots of them to families in the community who desperately need them but it was also perfect timing to help a hospital near by that was going to be shut down because of the very poor conditions. We were deeply encouraged to hear that the government decided to keep the hospital opened because of your bedding supplies which made a huge difference. This would be a disaster if this hospital closed because the next closest hospital is 60 km away. Many of the old people would not be able to get there. The other great encouragement for us it was when the Minister of Health came to visit this hospital and greatly appreciated what the Christian church is doing. She has encouraged us to continue helping this hospital. She also gave word of support to help us in the future if we would have problems getting things in the country. You can see from the pictures how important your gifts were to the hospital and how quickly they were put to use. Everyone in the hospital including the director were so grateful and passed on their many thanks for your generosity. Bob I also have a few videos which i would be really good for you to see and show to your supporters but it needs to be translated into English. I will see what we can to do to help with this.

The upcoming week is a very busy time for us because we will have a team from America but we will definitely try to sort this out soon.

i have also attached two letters from the hospital. One is a thank you letter and the other is a request for items needed at the hospital. These are the translations of the letters

thanks Letter

On behalf of the administration of the hospital, village Carpineni in Hincesti district we would like to bring you sincere thanks to you and your entire team for the wonderful bedding donated by you which is a great need in our hospital for the patients. We would like to thank you also for all the past donations which came through Tabita. All you donations to our hospital is of a great importance to both patients and hospital staff. This is also a great motivation and encouragement for the staff to keep working with much hope in the future. With much respect,

Director of the hospital IMSP Carpineni Iurie Frunze

Request letter

The hospital staff requests the following items that are used daily in the hospital. We ask you to help us with the following items which are greatly needed here: bedding, mattresses, blankets, pillow cases, beds for patients, infusion support stands.

For medical equipment

- 1. oxygen apparatus
- 2. refrigerators for medications
- 3. pulse oximeter
- 4. tonometre

For physical therapy we need the following items

- 1. Treadmill
- 2. bicycle stationary
- 3. mats for physical therapy 12m by 2

With much respect

Director of the Hospital Iurii Frunze

Bob just to say that this a letter of request from them in case you run across these things.

Thank you so much for all your wonderful work you do to help us here in Moldova. It is really amazing how many people benefiting from your donations.

Our love and thanks to everyone

Slavic





